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To: Larry Krissek, Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction(CCI)

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Sciences Subcommittee 

Re: Chemistry BA Degree Semester Conversion Proposal 

Date: April 26, 2011

Larry:

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI met on Monday, April 25 to review the BA degree program in Chemistry and approved the proposal unanimously contingent upon the following changes and corrections.

The PACER chart indicates a marked rise in total credit hours to degree.  This rise is explained, but the explanation was unsatisfactory and needs clarification since it appears that some courses, and lab courses in particular, are undergoing a marked increase in contact hours from quarters to semesters.  Part of the problem seems to be the straight conversion of individual courses (rather than sequences) from quarters to semesters with the same number of credit hours.  The suggestion was made that if the second advanced science elective were dropped, some of the increase in total hours would be eliminated.

Several recommendations duplicate those for the BS proposal: many of the courses are not listed with their quarter equivalent on the course list; the semester advising sheet is not clear about the total core hours, elective hours, and prerequisite hours; the four-year plans should be moved to the bottom of the document; and the transition plan should spell out more clearly the plans for bridge courses.

As with the BS, we felt these corrections and requests were insufficient reason to send the document back, so we forward it with a recommendation for approval and with the understanding that these matters will be addressed before it leaves the CCI.

Thanks very much,


Jim Fredal

cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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